Kate Hammond
Holford Parish Council
Coach House 1
Alfoxton Park, Holford
Bridgwater
TA5 1SG

3 October 2022

Dear Ms Tyson

I am writing on behalf of Holford Parish Council.

In your discussions with the Council’s previous chair, Emma Cavendish, it was agreed that new 30 mph speed signs would be erected with attached speed camera signs. Whilst the new 30 mph signs have been erected they do not have the speed camera signs. Please could you let me know when the absence of speed camera signs will be resolved.

It was also agreed with Emma Cavendish that a No Through Road sign would be erected by the Triangle in the village. This has never appeared and its absence causes considerable concern to a number of residents. Please could you let me know when this sign will be erected.

Finally, it was agreed in your discussions with Emma Cavendish that the 30 mph road markings at both ends of the village would be re-painted. This has not taken place and, given the traffic speed issues encountered in the village, the re-painting may at least help mitigate the speeding issues in the village. The Community Speedwatch team and residents on the A39 would much appreciate improved road markings.

Regards

Kate Hammond





